
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF DECEMBER 15, 2015 
 

Item 2, Report No. 43, of the Committee of the Whole (Closed Session), which was adopted without 
amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on December 15, 2015, and the confidential 
recommendations made public. 
 
 
 
2 PROPERTY MATTER 
 REAR PORTION OF ST. PAUL’S CEMETERY SITE 
 10150 PINE VALLEY DRIVE 
 WARD 1 
 

Recommendations 
  

The City Solicitor and the Deputy City Manager of Public Works, in consultation with the Director 
of Transportation Services, Parks and Forestry Operations and the Senior Manager of Real 
Estate recommend: 

 
1. That the rear 2.2 acre vacant parcel of land at St Paul’s Cemetery site be declared 

surplus; 
 

2. That staff be directed to market the rear 2.2 acre vacant parcel of land for sale and the    
operation and maintenance of the existing cemetery, by Public process (Request for 
Proposals) and report back to a future Committee Meeting. 

 
 


